
Minutes for the Regularly Schedule Meeting of the Directors and Members of the Church of 
BuVu 

 of Port Townsend 

Date: December 2, 2017 
Location: Bayview Restaurant, Port Townsend Washington 
In Attendance: Steve Gillard, Peter Wiant, Kimber Rotchford, Lawrie Driscoll, David Wayne 
Johnson 
Reported by: David Wayne Johnson, Secretary 

Lawrie Driscoll, Kimber Rotchford and Al Cairns were ordained, received their ordination 
packets and became active members of the Church. 

Kimber and Lawrie had concerns about “messaging” in that if we were to have fund-raisers, 
people who we were asking to contribute may be put-off by the “voodoo” aspect of the 
church. A discussion ensued regarding this topic. 

Lawrie had to leave the meeting early. 

Peter suggested that we interview Kimber’s friend “Saint Alphonso” regarding his negative 
reaction to voodoo. If we could film the interview, we could use it as an educational tool for 
people about the Church. The interview was tentatively scheduled for Saturday December 
16th at the Chameleon Theatre as a Church of BuVu event. Peter will contact Saint Alphonso to 
arrange and have him sign a release.  

A discussion ensued on “what are the good works” the Church would like to, or be able to do.  

Next meeting will be Saturday, December 9th at 1pm at the Bayview Restaurant. 


